
From: Alexa Golemo <alexa@macgrove.org> 
Sent: Sunday, April 30, 2023 8:55 PM
To: Axel Henry <axel.henry@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Cc: #CI-StPaul_Ward4 <Ward4@ci.stpaul.mn.us>; #CI-StPaul_Ward3 <Ward3@ci.stpaul.mn.us> 
Subject: MGCC Letter of Recommendation Re: Unmanned Aircraft System (UAS) Draft Policy - April 
30, 2023

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

Good Evening,

Please see the attached letter of recommendation from the Macalester-Groveland
Community Council regarding the Unmanned Aircraft System (UAS) Policy and
containing the following resolution:

** The Housing and Land Use Committee of the Macalester-Groveland Community Council
is concerned with the lack of public outreach on an important matter of public safety and
finances, and does not believe that we can take an informed position on the SPPD
implementation of a drone program without a more robust outreach program from both
SPPD and the City of Saint Paul. MGCC requests additional information regarding concerns
raised about the public outreach process, the funding source and budget for this program,
and the potential need for the creation of a Citizens Advisory Board. Unless these concerns
are addressed, MGCC cannot offer a recommendation for approval of this policy as written.
**

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Thanks,

Alexa
--
Alexa Golemo
Executive Director
Macalester-Groveland Community Council
320 S Griggs St | St. Paul, MN 55105
651 695-4000 | macgrove.org
Sign-up to receive meeting agendas and Zoom info at https://macgrove.org/participate/.

Visit www.macgrove.org/boardelections to learn more!
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April 29, 2023 
 
Saint Paul Police Department 
City of Saint Paul 
VIA EMAIL 
 
Dear Chief Henry: 


 
On Wednesday, April 26th, 2023 the Housing and Land Use Committee (“HLU”) of the Macalester Groveland 


Community Council (“MGCC”) held a public eMeeting via Zoom, at which it considered the draft policy for 


Unmanned Aircraft Systems (UAS).   


 
After considering neighborhood and committee feedback and assessing the draft policy, the Housing and 


Land Use Committee passed the following resolution unanimously by a final vote of 10-0: 


 
** The Housing and Land Use Committee of the Macalester-Groveland Community Council is 


concerned with the lack of public outreach on an important matter of public safety and 


finances, and does not believe that we can take an informed position on the SPPD 


implementation of a drone program without a more robust outreach program from both SPPD 


and the City of Saint Paul. MGCC requests additional information regarding concerns raised 


about the public outreach process, the funding source and budget for this program, and the 


potential need for the creation of a Citizens Advisory Board. Unless these concerns are 


addressed, MGCC cannot offer a recommendation for approval of this policy as written. ** 


 


 If you have questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 


 
Alexa Golemo 
Executive Director 
Macalester-Groveland Community Council 
 
cc (via email):  Ward 3, City of Saint Paul 
  Ward 4, City of Saint Paul 
   


651-695-4000 


mgcc@macgrove.org 


  


320 South Griggs Street 


St. Paul, MN 55105 


www.macgrove.org 
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